
 

Congratulations to Class 5 for having the highest attendance this week! 
This week our overall attendance was 93.1% 

Please ensure you make every effort to ensure your child gets to school every day to help us achieve our target 
 

Class Reception Class 1 Class 2 Class 3 Class 4 Class 5 

Attendance 91.2% 96.7% 93.2% 93.2% 85.3% 99% 

 
 

Poor punctuality means your child misses valuable learning time and that lessons are disrupted for 
all other pupils. Please make sure that your children are on the yard by 8.40am every day. 

 
Dear Parents, Grandparents & Parishioners,  
 
Important: Our Telephone exchange will be having essential maintenance between 7:30 am - 8:30 am on Monday 4th 
February 2019, during this time you may be unable to leave messages on either message mail boxes on the phones. 
 
It was such a lovely sight this morning being able to see our local school community gathered round for our fantastic cause 
of Cancer Research UK. The fundraising and support has been fantastic in both the school and Nursery, thank you all so 
much! 
 
Our Parish’s Youth Team have arranged a fantastic Parish Pizza Party on Saturday 9th February 2019, check out the details 
below and a copy of the poster at the end of this newsletter! 
 
 
NEWS 
 

Race for Life 2019: What a fantastic race we had this morning! 
Despite the snowy covering on the field today, the children and 
adults made it round their 1km spring in the cold! And just as it 
ended, it started snowing more! A huge thank you for everyone 
who took part and joined us in the fantastic fundraising for Cancer 
Research UK, in total we have raised approximately £1800 (When 
we factor in Gift Aid and cash donations!). An amazing 355%% of 
our £500 target, well done everyone who took part and fundraised 
for the great cause! If you have not yet sent in your sponsorship 
form, please do so as soon as possible. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Weardale Residential: With hopes to catch more year 4 parents, another information meeting has been arranged for 
Thursday 14th February 2019 @ 8am. If you attended the previous meeting, then you do not necessarily need to attend this 
second meeting. 
 

RNLI: This week we had Lifeguards from the Royal National Lifeboat Instution to give children a 
reminder and update regarding water safety should they be visiting the beach, the River Tyne or 
any body of water. Children were informed about the major procedures of water safety, and how to 
safely play in water. They also talked with the children about when it is safe and unsafe to swim or play in water at the 
beach. The children asked many fantastic questions and knew a lot of the do’s and don’ts of water safety! 
 
Parish Pizza Party: Tickets are now available (£2 each) for the local parish’s Pizza Party, set to be held between 
6:30-8:30pm. Where children will get pizza, popcorn and watch a great movie! Tickets are available from our school 
(see Mrs. Saunders.) as well as from Our Lady and St. Cuthbert’s Church this weekend, after the 5pm Saturday night 
mass and the 10:30 Sunday morning mass. Parents will need to sign a consent form when you drop off your child at 
St. Matthew’s Social Club on the night! 
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Parentmail Replacement: After a long wait, an alternative emaiing facility has been arranged for our school. We have 
started using Bromcom (our management information system) which is able to email en-masse things such as the 
Newsletter and important parental communication. 
 
Severe Weather: The snow brought about an unexpected turn for this week. Remember, school closures will be broadcast 
on Facebook, the main school website and an email via our new en-masse emailing system, Bromcom. 
 
Cold Weather: Please remember to send your children into school with hats, gloves and scarves as the cold weather is 
becoming a lot more noticeable on the yard. Please also remember a warm winter coat! 
 
MEMOS AND REMINDERS  

Weekly Community Liturgy: Statement to Live By for the coming week will 

be ‘I co-operate with others in work and play’ Our Community Liturgy will be 
held every Monday at 8.50am – All welcome! 
 
Weekly Cake Raffle: This week Henry R (Class 3) won the delicious looking 

cake that was donated by Mrs Robson (Gabriel), Class 4) Remember that the 
draw is made each Friday morning in assembly for £1 per entry, raised funds 
are for School Fund.
 
In Our Prayers - Prayer booklet: If there is anyone you would like us to pray 

for in our school community please drop comments into the prayer box or 
email the school office and we will remember those intentions in our prayers. 
 
Class 3 Trip to the Great North Museum: Letters have been sent home this week, and payments have the payment item is now 

live for the trip. 
 

School Council Trip to London: The informational meeting for London was on Monday 28th February 2019, if you missed 
the session and would like further information then please contact Mrs P Hatherley and the payment item is now live. 
 
 
PARENTPAY REMINDERS 
 

Remember to check weekly for any owing negative amounts, and please ensure any accrued debits are cleared from the 
parent account as soon as possible. If you have any queries regarding the balances or ParentPay, please contact the school 
office. 

¶ Payment item for the Year 6 Galloway Residential is now live. 

¶ Payment item for the Class 3 Trip to the Great North Museum. 

¶ Payment item for the School Council Trip to London  

 

WEEKLY AWARDS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WEEKLY GOSPEL 

άTaken from the Gospel for Sunday 3rd February 2019 - The Rejection of Jesus at Nazareth (Luke 4:21-30) Jesus 
began to speak in the synagogue, “This text is being fulfilled today even as you listen.” And he won the approval of 
all, and they were astonished by the gracious words that came from his lips. They said, “This is Joseph’s son, surely?” 
But he replied, “No doubt you will quote me the saying, ‘Physician, heal yourself’ and tell me, ‘We have heard all that 
happened in Capernaum; do the same here in your own countryside’.” And he went on, “I tell you solemnly, no 
prophet is ever accepted in his own country. There were many widows in Israel, I can assure you, in Elijah’s day, 
when heaven remained shut for three years and six months and a great famine raged throughout the land, but Elijah 

Headteacher Awards 

Year 2 = Working hard all week! 

Harry – Class 3 – Excellent hard work! 

Rosie D ς Class 4 – Working hard in every 

lesson all week 

 

Erin – Class 4 – 28th January! 

Penny –Nursery – 29th January! 

Ben – Class 3 – 1st February! 



was not sent to any one of these: he was sent to a widow at Zarephath, a Sidonian town. And in the prophet Elisha’s 
time there were many lepers in Israel, but none of these was cured, except the Syrian, Naaman.” When they heard 
this everyone in the synagogue was enraged. They sprang to their feet and hustled him out of the town; and they 
took him up to the brow of the hill their town was built on, intending to throw him down the cliff, but he slipped 
through the crowd and walked away.” 

 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS AND KEY DATES 

4th February – Telephones down (7:30-8:30am) 
5th February – Safer Internet Day 
8th February – Class 3 Liturgy 
11th February – Parents Evening (3-6pm) 
14th February – Class 3 Trip to GNM 
14th February – 2nd Weardale Info meeting 
15th February – Break for Half Term 

25th February – Return from Half term 
8th March – Class 5 Assembly 
29th March – Class 1 Liturgy 
29th March – Easter Social (PTA) 
5th April – Break for Easter 
23rd April – Return from Easter

New dates from the last newsletter are highlighted in bold. 

Another full newsletter! As ever, any questions, please do ask.  
On behalf of Fr. Michael, Staff and Governors may I wish you a happy weekend. 

God Bless, 

 
 
 

Headteacher  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


